
Letter: Slow down in school
zones
To the community,

Twice daily when school is in session we are faced with racing
motorists and excessive traffic on San Diego Street. This is
the neighborhood of the magnet school. My husband and I call
it the “circus”. At approximately 9am and 3pm parents are in
such a hurry to deliver or pick up their precious cargo they
forget they are in a residential neighborhood and not on a
freeway.

I’m  sure  the  woman  who  yelled  out  her  car  window  (this
week) “I’m going 25!” when I told her to slow down felt
justified.  But  for  those  of  us  who  have  not  read  the
California Driver’s handbook in a while, here is what it says
about speed limits:

“California has a basic speed law. This law states you may
never drive faster than is safe for the current conditions
regardless of the posted speed limit. Your speed should depend
on;

·      The number and speed of other vehicles on the road

·      Whether the road surface is smooth, rough, graveled,
wet, dry, wide or narrow

·      Bicyclists or pedestrians walking on the road side or
crossing the street

·      Whether it is raining, foggy, snowing, windy or dusty.”

In  others  words,  drive  safely  no  matter  the  posted  speed
limit.  Common  sense  must  prevail.  So  let’s  all  remember
whatever  neighborhood  you  are  driving  through,  show  some
respect for those residents and slow down.
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